
MORRIS TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS REGULAR MEETING 

July 3, 2024, 5:30 PM 

 
The regular meeting of the Morris Township Supervisors was called to order by Vice Chairman, Fred 
Little with a salute to the flag. 
 
A roll call of officers showed Fred Little, Patrick White and Patti Moore.  Josiah Jones and Rod Beard 
were not in attendance.  
 
Guests:  Chris Williams, Willard Verbeck, William Clark, Kathy Crumly, Gary Potts, Stan Minko 
 
Executive Session:  None required.   
 
Minutes:  The Chairman entertained a motion, Emerson Reams motioned, and Fred Little 
seconded to approve the June 19, 2024, Board of Supervisors meeting minutes. Motion carried with 
both supervisors voting yes.   
 
Financial Reports:  The Chairman entertained a motion, Emerson Reams motioned, and Fred Little 
seconded to approve the financial report. Motion carried with both supervisors voting yes. 
 
Bills:  The Chairman entertained a motion, Emerson Reams motioned, and Fred Little seconded to 
approve the bills as presented. Motion carried with both supervisors voting yes.  
 
Solicitor Report:  No report   
 
Township Manager:   Patti Moore provided the Managers Report.   
 
Code Enforcement Update:   Patrick White presented the code enforcement report to the board.   
 
Planning Commission:  None 

Public Comments:  Kathy Crumly had questions regarding the condition of Jones Lane.  She 
requested help with repairs on the road.  Emerson Reams explained being Jones Lane is a private 
road, the township is not able to maintain any private roads due to Liquid Fuels Rules and 
Regulations.  Emerson suggested going to the courthouse to determine who owns the road.  Fred 
Little and Emerson suggested purchasing millings from the township while the event is going on, so 
she said she would have her husband come with his truck to get some for the potholes, or also said 
a neighbor has a triaxle who she would ask to haul for them.   
 
Stan Minko questioned the Mandel Property and the status on it.  Patrick White stated it is in the 
court system.   
 
Fire Protection Update:  No Report 
 
Morris Township Recreation:  Meeting to be held directly following the BOS Meeting this date.   
 



Municipal Authority:  Municipal Authority submitted their meeting packet from the prior meeting.    
 
Morris Township Recreation Park Dedication:   The Vice Chairman entertained a motion, 
Emerson Reams motioned and Fred Little seconded to Dedicate the Morris Township Recreation 
Complex in memory of James J Jones, naming it The Jimmy J Jones Memorial Park.  Motion carried 
with both supervisors voting yes. 
 
The Vice Chairman entertained a motion, Emerson Reams motioned and Fred Little seconded to 
Dedicate the Little League Ball Field in Memory of Jeff Ennis.  The Little League Field will be named 
The Jeff Ennis Little League Memorial Field.  Motion carried with both supervisors voting yes. 
 
Adjournment:  The Vice Chairman entertained a motion, Emerson Reams motioned, and Fred 
Little seconded to adjourn the meeting at 5:53 PM.   
 
Respectfully submitted Patti Moore, Secretary 
 


